



REPORT TO SUBCOUNCIL

1. **ITEM NUMBER: 03SUB 32/05/19**
2. **SUBJECT: MINUTES: WARDS COMMITTEES 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113 – FEBRUARY 2019**

ISIHLOKO: IMIZUZU : IIKOMITI YEWADI: 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113 – eyoMDUMBA

ONDERWERP: WYKSKOMITEES NOTULES VIR WYKE 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113 – FEBRUARY 2019

3. **PURPOSE**

To present the Subcouncil with minutes of the Ward Committee meetings held for Ward 1 on 13 February 2019, Ward 4 on 13 February 2019, Ward 5 on 14 February 2019, Ward 70 on 26 February 2019, Ward 107 on 12 February 2019, and Ward 113 on 6 February 2019.

It is recommended that the Subcouncil supports the recommendations contained in the minutes of wards 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113.

4. **FOR DECISION BY**

The Subcouncil, Delegation 1 (1).

To assess the performance of service delivery generally within their area of jurisdiction (outcomes monitoring)

5. **EXECUTIVE SUMMARY**

Due to the fact that Ward Committees have no formal powers; they can make submissions/recommendations to the Subcouncil through the Ward Councillor and/or through the Ward Committee meetings. For this reason, the minutes of Ward Committee meetings must be supported by the Subcouncil in order for such recommendations to be executed.

6. RECOMMENDATIONS

Recommended:

- A. That the recommendations as noted in the minutes attached and marked ANNEXURES A, B, C, D, E & F of ward committees 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113 be supported by the Subcouncil.
- B. That the Subcouncil Manager be tasked with, where applicable, directing and/or referring the items for action arising from the minutes, to the relevant departments for action/input/feedback due to the operational and/or policy implications of these matters.
- C. That the actions of the Subcouncil Manager in forwarding the foregoing to the relevant line departments directly after the ward committee meetings be condoned.

AANBEVELING(S)

- A. Dat daar van die konsepnotule van die wykskomitees-vergaderings vir wyke 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113 aangeheg aanhangsels A, B, C, D, E & F asook die aanbevelings soos vervat in die notules, ondersteun word.
- B. Dat die subraadsbestuurder die taak opgelê word om waar toepaslik die items voortspruitend uit die notules, na die betrokke departemente te herlei en/of te verwys vir beleidsimplikasies ten opsigte van hierdie aangeleenthede.
- C. Dat die aksies van die subraadsbestuurder met die aanstuur van die voormelde aan die betrokke lyndepartemente direk aan die wykskomiteesvergaderings gekondoneer word.

IZINDULULO

- A. Ukuba iBhungana malixhase izindululo ezibhalwe kwingxelo nemizuzu ephawulwe njengeziHlomelo A yeeKomiti zeeWadi 1, 4, 5, 70, 107 & 113 gokulandelelana kwazo.

- B. Ukuba uMphathi/uManejala weBhungana **makunikwe uxanduva**, apho kufanelekileyo, wokuhlenga-hlengisa kwakhona okanye agqithise le mibandela ilandelayo kumasebe afanelekileyo ukuze ifezekiswe/kuvakaliswe uluvo/kunikwe ingxelo ngenxa yendlela emiselwa ngayo kwakhona nemiphumela kumgaqo-nkqubo yale mibandela.
- C. Ukuba **makwamkelwe** amanyathelo oMphathi weBhungana angokugqithisa imibandela edlulileyo kumasebe afanelekileyo emva kokuba kuchotshelwe intlanganisano yeForam yewadi.

7. DISCUSSION/CONTENTS

The main function of Ward Committees is assisting the democratically elected Ward Councillor to effectively carry out their mandate to represent the people of the ward. Ward Committees have no formal powers other than they can make submissions/recommendations to the Subcouncil directly or through the Ward Councillor and/or through the Ward Committee meetings.

7.1. Constitutional and Policy Implications

N/A

7.2. Sustainability implications

Does the activity in this report have any sustainability implications for the City?	No <input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Yes <input type="checkbox"/>
---	--	------------------------------

7.3. Legal Implications

None

7.4. Staff Implications

Does your report impact on staff resources or result in any additional staffing resources being required?

No ☒

Yes ☐

7.5. Other Services Consulted

N/A

ANNEXURES

ANNEXURE A: MINUTES: WARD COMMITTEE MEETING WARD 1

ANNEXURE B: MINUTES: WARD COMMITTEE MEETING WARD 4

ANNEXURE C: MINUTES: WARD COMMITTEE MEETING WARD 5

ANNEXURE D: MINUTES: WARD COMMITTEE MEETING WARD 70

ANNEXURE E: MINUTES: WARD COMMITTEE MEETINGS WARD 107

ANNEXURE F: MINUTES: WARD COMMITTEE MEETING WARD 113

FOR FURTHER DETAILS, CONTACT:

NAME	Elizabeth Jacobs
CONTACT NUMBERS	021 444-4861
E-MAIL ADDRESS	Elize.Jacobs@capetown.gov.za
DIRECTORATE	AREA BASED MANAGEMENT
FILE REF NO	


SUBCOUNCIL MANAGER
JDJA BRAND

Comment:

DATE

9/4/2019


SUBCOUNCIL CHAIRPERSON
CLLR HELEN CARSTENS

Comment:

DATE

9/4/19

ANNEXURE A

**MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE WARD COMMITTEE FOR WARD 1 HELD ON
WEDNESDAY, 13 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 15:00 IN THE DISTRICT WATCH
BOARD ROOM, 09 MONTE VISTA BOULEVARD, MONTE VISTA**

Present:

Ward Committee members

Cllr Cheryl Visser

William Verschoor

Joan Smith

Samantha Fraser

Karin Verschoor

Pierre Gouws

Barry Haschick

Anna-Marie Vercueil

Chairperson & Ward Councillor

District Watch

PWP Neighbourhood Watch

Eden Learning Innovations (Pty)Ltd

Monte Vista Primary School

Monte Vista Ratepayers Association

Grace Presbyterian Church

Monte Vista Neighbourhood Watch

Subcouncil staff

Elizabeth Jacobs

Secretariat: Subcouncil 3

WC1 01/02/19 OPENING AND PRAYER

The Chairperson, Councillor Cheryl Visser welcomed Cllr Dudley and the members to the meeting and WC Member Haschick opened the meeting with a prayer.

WC1 02/02/19 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

With apologies

Cllr Demetrius Dudley

PR Councillor

Without apologies

None

WC1 03/02/19 ANNOUNCEMENTS BY CHAIRPERSON

Councillor Visser delivered her Chairperson's report, a copy of which forms part of the minutes.

NOTED

WC1 04/02/19 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

On the proposal of confirmation of the minutes, members Mrs Verschoor and seconded by member Haschick confirmed the minutes with the following amendment: Item WC1 04/02/19 – That it

be noted that members Haschick and Vercueil attended the combined ward committee meeting on the 29th November 2018.

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the Ward Committee Meeting held on 29 November 2019 be confirmed with the following amendment: Item WC1 04/02/19 – That it be noted that members Haschick and Vercueil attended the combined ward committee meeting on the 29th November 2018.

NOTED

WC1 05/02/19 PRESENTATIONS

The Chairperson referred to the two presentations namely: **Water Strategy – Draft comment Version 1.6 January 2019** and **Waste Management Challenges Experienced – Festive Season 2018/19** and urged the members to forward the two presentations to the organisations that they represent in their respective sectors.

NOTED

WC1 06/02/19 NEW COMMENT PROCESS FOR NEW LIQUOR LICENCE APPLICATIONS

The Chairperson afforded Ms Jacobs to explain the new process regarding liquor licence applications to the ward committee.

After a brief discussion it was **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC1 07/02/19 DRAFT TOURISM AREA DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR AREA NORTH

Councillor Visser said that the *Draft Tourism Development Plan for Area North* served before the Subcouncil meeting on 24 January 2019. Comments could be sent to Zolile.Siswana@capetown.gov.za by 28 February 2019.

The members were asked to communicate the *Draft Tourism Development Plan for Area North* with their organisations pertaining to their sectors.

After some discussions, the meeting **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC1 08/02/19

PRE-PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN: POLICY RELATING TO THE CONTRACTING OF EXTERNALLY FUNDED MEMBERS OF THE CITY'S LAW ENFORCEMENT AND TRAFFIC SERVICES DEPARTMENTS BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES AS WELL AS THE POLICY FOR PRIVATE SECURITY OPERATING IN PUBLIC SPACES

Councillor Visser said that the *Pre-Public Participation Plan: Policy relating to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested parties as well as the policy for private security operating in public spaces*, served before the Subcouncil meeting on 24 January 2019. Comments could be sent to Anton.Visser@capetown.gov.za by 4th March 2019.

The members were asked to communicate the *Pre-Public Participation Plan: Policy relating to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested parties as well as the policy for private security operating in public spaces* with their organisations pertaining to their sectors.

After some discussions, the meeting **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC1 09/02/19

WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS SECTOR FEEDBACK

Councillor Visser requested the ward committee members to submit their feedback forms to the Subcouncil on or before each Ward Committee Meeting.

The members shared some interesting events that took place in the last two months, ranging from training by Law Enforcement officials; prison grounds clean-up; fund raising events at the Monte Vista Primary School; PWP Neighbourhood Watch year end function, fun walks, all of which are disclosed on their feedback forms.

It was noted that Mrs Karen Verschoor would give feedback on Boucher House at the next ward committee meeting.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the ward committee's feedback forms be **NOTED**.

DATE, TIME AND VENUE OF NEXT WARD COMMITTEE MEETING

The Chairperson thanked everyone for attending the meeting and said that the next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 10th April 2019 at 15:00 at the District Watch Head Office in Monte Vista.

NOTED

CLOSING OF THE MEETING

The meeting ended at 17:00

COUNCILLOR CHERYL VISSER
CHAIRPERSON: WARD COMMITTEE WARD 1

DATE: _____

MINUTES OF THE WARD COMMITTEE MEETING FOR WARD 4, HELD ON TUESDAY 13 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 17:30 IN COUNCIL CHAMBER, MILNERTON MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 1ST FLOOR, ROYAL ASCOT, BRIDAL WAY, MILNERTON

WC4 01/02/19 OPENING AND PRAYER

Councillor Mlulami Ngeyi welcomed all present and a moment of silence was observed.

The Councillor requested that all members introduce themselves to the meeting.

Present:

Ward Committee members:

Cllr Mlulami Ngeyi	Ward Councillor
Mrs Jacqui Pember	Milnerton Ridge Neighbourhood Watch
Mrs Angelene Oddono	
Mr Ntabethemba Diniso	Khazimla Development Network
Ms Liette van der Eems	Milnerton Central Residents Association

Officials:

Ms Yolandie Louwrens	Secretariat, Subcouncil 3
Ms Kyla Miller	Secretariat, Subcouncil 3
Mr Unathi Hani	EPWP Student, Subcouncil 3
Ms Catherine Overmeyer	Urban Management

Absent with apologies:

Councillor Ursula Barends	PR Councillor
Ms Brigitte Lloyd	Summer Greens Residents Association
Ms Ursula Marshall	Phoenix Education Association
Mr Ncedakele Bobotyana	Joe Slovo Crisis and Residents Development Committee

Absent without apologies:

Mr Vuyo Malindi	Milnerton Voices
-----------------	------------------

WC4 02/02/19 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

It was noted that Councillor Ursula Barends and Mesdames , Bridgette Lloyd (Summer Greens Residents Association), Ursula Marshall (Phoenix Education Association), Mr Ncedakele Bobotyana (Joe Slovo Crisis and Residents Development Committee) apologised for not attending the meeting.

WC4 03/02/19 ANNOUNCEMENTS BY CHAIRPERSON

The Chairperson Councillor Ngeyi welcomed all the members to the Ward Committee Meeting. A special word of welcome was extended to Mr Wolsley Jacobson (Lions Club), Mrs Angelene Oddone and Ms Miller (Secretariat) to the meeting.

PRESENTATION

Ms Catherine Overmeyer (Urban Management) presented an informative presentation pertaining to Ward Committees.

The Ward Councillor thanked Ms Overmeyer for the presentation and after some discussion it was **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND** that the contents of the presentation be **noted**.

WC4 04/02/19 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES – 29 NOVEMBER 2018

On the proposal of Mr Thabo Diniso and seconded by Ms Liette van der Eems the Ward Committee

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the combined ward committee meeting held on 29 November 2018 **BE CONFIRMED** subject to the following amendment: PG 6 – That Ms Jacqui Pember be added to the list of attendees.

WC4 05/02/19 FEEDBACK REPORT: ADDITIONAL HOUSING IN JOE SLOVO

The Ward Councillor worked through the documentation and it was **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC4 06/02/19 PROCESS TO FOLLOW WHEN COMMENTING ON A NEW LIQUOR LICENCE

The Ward Councillor worked through the documentation and it was **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC4 07/02/19 DRAFT TOURISM AREA DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR AREA NORTH

The Ward Councillor worked through the documentation and it was **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC4 08/02/19 PRE-PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN: POLICY RELATING TO THE CONTRACTING OF EXTERNALLY FUNDED MEMBERS OF THE CITY'S LAW ENFORCEMENT AND TRAFFIC SERVICES DEPARTMENTS BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES AS WELL AS THE POLICY FOR PRIVATE SECURITY OPERATING IN PUBLIC SPACES

The policy relates to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested organisations. Councillor Ngeyi requested the Ward Committee members to submit their comments to Mr Anton Visser at anton.visser@capetown.gov.za before the 4th of March 2019.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC4 09/02/19 WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS SECTOR FEEDBACK

The Chairperson requested the Ward Committee Members to submit their feedback forms as a matter of urgency to the committee secretariat. Furthermore, the Chairperson advised the Ward Committee Members to invite him to their sector meetings as he wishes to attend.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

CLOSING OF THE MEETING

The meeting ended at 18:50

COUNCILLOR MLULAMI NGEYI

DATE

ANNEXURE C

**MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE WARD COMMITTEE FOR WARD 5 HELD ON
THURSDAY, 14 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 15:00 AT THE BOTHASIG LIBRARY**

Present:

Ward Committee members:

Councillor Helen Carstens
Councillor Christiana Groenewoud
Allan Donaldson
Patrick Pillay
Kerri-lyn Oosterberg
Paul Innes
Ryan Warner

Chairperson & Ward Councillor
PR Councillor
Community Food Garden
De Grendel Lions Club
Ward 5 – School Representative
Scouts South Africa – Bothasig
Edge Church

Subcouncil staff:

Yolandie Louwrens
Unathi Hani

Secretariat: Subcouncil 3
Intern

Other:

Bridget French
Cathy Law
Wayne Aldridge
Shane Blake
Akhona Mvakwendlu

Ward Assistant
Ward 5 Resident
Law Enforcement
Law Enforcement
Social Development

WC5 01/02/19

OPENING AND PRAYER

The Chairperson, Councillor Helen Carstens opened the meeting with a moment of silence.

WC5 02/02/19

LEAVE OF ABSENCE

With apologies:

Dave Morley – Bothasig Community Police Forum

WC5 03/02/19

ANNOUNCEMENTS BY CHAIRPERSON

The Chairperson, Councillor Helen Carstens extended a word of welcome to all present.

Councillor Carstens delivered her Chairperson's report of which a copy is attached to the minutes.

NOTED

WC5 04/02/19**CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES**

On the proposal of Paul Innes seconded by Councillor Groenewoud, the Ward Committee confirmed the minutes of 29 November 2019 with the following amendment:

That Ms Kerri-lyn Oosterberg's name be added to the list of attendees on the 29th of November 2018 combined ward committee meeting.

NOTED**WC5 05/02/19****CHALLENGES EXPERIENCED WITH VAGRANTS IN WARD 5**

Messrs Wayne Aldridge (Displaced Peoples Unit), Shane Blake (Law Enforcement) and Akhona Mvakwendlu (Social Development) was present for the report.

Mr Aldridge introduced himself as the head of the Displaced People Unit that is situated in the Bonteheuwel area since October 2018.

He said that he had various meetings and training sessions with community members such as the Community Police Forums and Neighbourhood Watches.

Mr Aldridge said that he is in the process of arranging clean-up crews for Law Enforcement after an operation took place where vagrants were removed from a specific hotspot.

It was noted that the DPU works closely with Social Development. The role and function of Social Development is to do a social assessment with the vagrants. Should the person accept assistance from Social Development he/she will be relocated to family members or to shelters etc.

Should a vagrant refuse assistance from Social Development, Law Enforcement will issue a compliance notice that is in line with the Streets and Public Nuisance By-law. The vagrant is then requested to remove himself from the area and they are once again offered assistance from the City for relocation. Should the person not comply a fine is issued. It is well known that vagrants are not in the position to pay fines against them and therefor a warrant for arrest will be issued against them.

Mr Aldridge furthermore said that the ultimate goal for the DPU is alternative sentencing such as cleaning the community etc.

Mr Mvakwendlu highlighted some challenges that Social Development is experiencing with vagrants. Profiling is difficult to do as many of the vagrants do not have any proof of identification and it is often said that they are from surrounding areas looking for work.

After further discussion it was **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **noted**.

WC5 06/02/19

**PRESENTATION: WASTE MANAGEMENT CHALLENGES
EXPERIENCED IN FESTIVE SEASON 2018/2019**

Councillor Carstens worked through the presentation.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the presentation be **noted**.

WC5 07/02/19

**PROCESS TO FOLLOW WHEN COMMENTING ON A NEW
LIQUOR LICENCE**

The new process to follow when commenting on a new liquor licence was explained to the Ward Committee members.

Councillor Carstens reminded the Ward Committee members that they can contact the Subcouncil staff should they need additional assistance with the process of commenting on a new liquor licence.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **noted**.

WC5 08/02/19

**DRAFT TOURISM AREA DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR AREA
NORTH**

It was noted that the due date for comments is the 28th of February 2019 and can be submitted to Mr Zolile Siswana at Zolile.siswana@capetown.gov.za , Cynthia.jonas@capetown.gov.za or adante.carolissen@capetown.gov.za

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **noted**.

WC5 09/02/19

PRE-PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN: POLICY RELATING TO THE CONTRACTING OF EXTERNALLY FUNDED MEMBERS OF THE CITY'S LAW ENFORCEMENT AND TRAFFIC SERVICES DEPARTMENTS BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES AS WELL AS THE POLICY FOR PRIVATE SECURITY OPERATING IN PUBLIC SPACES

The policy relates to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested organisations.

The closing date for comments is the 4th of March 2019. Comments can be submitted to Anton Visser at anton.visser@capetown.gov.za

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **noted**.

WC5 10/02/19

MEDIA RELEASE – GENERAL VALUATION 2018 OPEN FOR PUBLIC INSPECTION FROM 21 FEBRUARY 2019

The Chairperson worked through the report on pages 96, 97 and 98 of the agenda.

Objections may be submitted as follows:

- 21 February 2019 to 30 April 2019: directly via the e-services portal by registering at eservices@capetown.gov.za
- 21 February 2019 to 30 April 2019: by downloading the prescribed objection form from www.capetown.gov.za/propertyvaluations and submitting the completed form to valuationso objection@capetown.gov.za
- 21 February 2019 to 29 March 2019: by visiting one of the City's public inspection and objection venues.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **noted**.

WC5 11/02/19

PATHWAYS AND WALKWAYS IN THE EDGEMEAD AREA

Councillor Carstens reported that the Nature Reserve pathway was closed due to a student that was attacked in the walkway. She said that extensive meetings were held with Eskom, Edgemead High School, Neighbourhood Watches and with the parents of the learners at Edgemead High.

Councillor Carstens said that she did not want the walkway closed but Eskom and Edgemead High was not prepared to take responsibility for the opening and closing of the pathway.

ANNEXURE C

Councillor Carstens referred back to when Edgemead was constructed and maintained by Garden Cities and gave the Ward Committee a brief background on why pavements were not constructed.

Councillor Carstens said that she will make contact with Eskom and Edgemead High to assist the community with the opening of the pathway in the nature reserve. She suggested that assistance be provided by the Neighbourhood watch.

Councillor Carstens furthermore said that she will contact Law Enforcement and Traffic to ensure more visibility in the vicinity of the school.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

- A) That Councillor Carstens arrange a meeting with Eskom and Edgemead High to assist the community in collaboration with the Neighbourhood watch with the opening of the pathway of the nature reserve.
- B) That Councillor Carstens arrange more visibility by Law Enforcement and Traffic in the surrounding vicinity of Edgemead High.

ACTION: COUNCILLOR HELEN CARSTENS

WC5 12/02/19

WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS SECTOR FEEDBACK

The Chairperson expressed the importance of submitting the feedback forms to the Subcouncil secretariat prior to the Ward Committee Meeting.

She afforded each member the opportunity to address the meeting on events happening within the various organisations.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be noted.

The Chairperson informed the meeting that the next meeting of the Ward Committee will be on the 11th of April 2019 at 3pm at the Bothasig Library.

Councillor Carstens thanked the Ward Committee members for their involvement and everything that they do in and for the community and said that it does not go unnoticed.

CLOSING OF THE MEETING

The meeting ended at 16:38.

**COUNCILLOR CARSTENS
CHAIRPERSON**

DATE _____

ANNEXURE D

**MINUTES OF THE WARD COMMITTEE MEETING FOR WARD 70, HELD ON
TUESDAY 26 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 16:00 IN WILLOWBRIDGE MANAGEMENT
CENTRE, WILLOWBRIDGE**

W70 01/02/19 OPENING AND PRAYER

The Ward Councillor, Councillor Andrea Crous welcomed all present and opened the meeting with a minute of silence.

Present:

Ward Committee members:

Cllr Andrea Crous	Chairperson and Ward Councillor
Dr Loraine Maritz	Welgemoed Safe
Ms Estee Louw	Die Vallei Kommittee
Mr Neville Potgieter	Friends of the Tygerberg Hills
Ms Celinde Burger	Doordekraal Residents Association
Mr Hennie Koekemoer	Loevenstein Crime Watch
Ms Adele Camarena	Welgemoed Greens Inwonersvereniging
Ms Salomé Thonnard	Tygervally Property Owners Association

Visitors:

Ms Hanna Joubert	Hoheizen Residents Association
Dr Theuns Vivian	Department of Tourism
Ms Theresa Spring	Ward Assistant – Ward 70

Officials:

Ms Elizabeth Jacobs	Secretariat, Subcouncil 3
---------------------	---------------------------

W70 02/02/19 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

With apologies:

Mr JDJA Brand	Subcouncil Manager, Subcouncil 3
---------------	----------------------------------

W70 03/02/19 ANNOUNCEMENTS BY CHAIRPERSON

Councillor Crous delivered her Chairperson's speech, a copy of which forms part of the minutes.

NOTED

W70 04/02/19 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

RESOLVED

That the combined minutes of the ward committee meeting for ward 70 held on 29 November 2018, be **CONFIRMED** without any corrections and/or amendments.

NOTED

W70 05/02/19 PRESENTATION: TOURIST AND RECREATIONAL POSSIBILITIES IN WARD 70 BY DR THEUNS VIVIAN

Cllr Crous welcomed Dr Vivian to the meeting.

She briefly informed the members that the purpose of the presentation was to inform members inter alia, how to encourage tourists to visit the ward and in ward 70 there are many tourist attractions.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the presentation done by Dr Vivian be **noted**.

W70 05/02/19 DRAFT TOURISM DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR AREA NORTH

Councillor Crous said that the *Draft Tourism Development Plan for Area North* served before the Subcouncil meeting on 24 January 2019. Comments could be sent to Zolile.Siswana@capetown.gov.za by 28 February 2019.

The members were asked to communicate the *Draft Tourism Development Plan for Area North* with their organisations pertaining to their sectors.

After some discussions, the meeting **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

W70 06/02/19 PRE-PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN: POLICY RELATING TO THE CONTRACTING OF EXTERNALLY FUNDED MEMBERS OF THE CITY'S LAW ENFORCEMENT AND TRAFFIC SERVICES DEPARTMENTS BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES AS WELL AS THE POLICY FOR PRIVATE SECURITY OPERATING IN PUBLIC SPACES

Councillor Crous said that the *Pre-Public Participation Plan: Policy relating to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested parties as well as the policy for private security operating in public spaces*, served before the Subcouncil meeting on 24 January 2019. Comments could be sent to Anton.Visser@capetown.gov.za by 4th March 2019.

The members were asked to communicate the *Pre-Public Participation Plan: Policy relating to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested parties as well as the policy for private security operating in public spaces* with their organisations pertaining to their sectors.

After some discussions, the meeting **RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND**
That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

W70 07/02/19 ITEMS SUBMITTED BY WC MEMBER MR NEVILLE POTGIETER

Cllr Crous requested Mr Potgieter to discuss the items on the report with the meeting.

It was noted that Cllr Crous committed to set-aside funding in the 2020 financial year in order to attend to:

1. Finalise the incomplete servitude between Mahogany Crescent and Eksteen Road;
2. Lincoln Road to be up-graded.

Cllr Crous Furthermore committed to request that the intersection at Uys Krige & Eksteen Road be painted.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

W70 08/02/19 NEW COMMENT PROCESS FOR NEW LIQUOR LICENCE APPLICATIONS

The report was withdrawn and will be resubmitted at later stage.

NOTED

W70 09/02/19 WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS SECTOR FEEDBACK

Councillor Crous requested the Ward Committee members to submit their respective organisations' feedback forms to the Subcouncil on or before each Ward Committee Meeting.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the report be **NOTED**.

CLOSING OF THE MEETING

The meeting ended at 17:00



**COUNCILLOR ANDREA CROUS
CHAIRPERSON**

29 March 2019

DATE

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE WARD COMMITTEE FOR WARD 107 HELD ON TUESDAY, 12 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 16:00 AT THE SUBCOUNCIL CHAMBERS, ROYAL ASCOT, BRIDLE WAY, MILNERTON

Present:

Ward Committee members:

Cllr Nicky Rheeder	Chairperson (Ward Councillor)
Eric Basson	Parklands Homeowners Association
Mandy Da Matta	Table View Ratepayers Association
Marlene Gie	Lions Club of Milnerton
Andre Potter	Greater Table View Action Forum
Lorraine Bastick	Nutty Knitters
Ankarien Oelofse	Table View Angels
Yvette Huysamer	Rescue Rehab South Africa
Kenneth Spies	Table View Community Police Forum

Subcouncil staff:

Yolandie Louwrens	Secretariat: Subcouncil 3
Kyla Miller	Secretariat: Subcouncil 3
Unathi Hani	Intern

WC107 01/02/19 OPENING AND PRAYER

The Chairperson, Councillor Nicky Rheeder opened the meeting with a moment of silence.

WC107 02/02/19 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

With apologies:

Alderman Ian Neilson – PR Councillor
Kasagan Moodley – Parklands Hindu Cultural Society

Without apologies:

Roy Fuller-Gee – Friends of the Blaauwberg Conservation Area

WC107 03/02/19 ANNOUNCEMENTS BY CHAIRPERSON

The Chairperson, Councillor Nicky Rheeder extended a word of welcome to all present.

Councillor Rheeder delivered her Chairperson's report of which a copy is attached to the minutes.

Upgrade of beachfront as a regular item

NOTED

WC107 04/02/19 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

On the proposal Kenneth Spies and seconded by Andre Potter, the Ward Committee confirmed the minutes of 29 November 2018 without any amendments:

NOTED

WC107 05/02/19 PRESENTATIONS

None

WC107 06/02/19 DESIGNATED FIREWORKS SITE: TABLE VIEW BEACHFRONT

The Chairperson said that since being a Ward Councillor she received many requests from the community to find an alternative designated fireworks site for the Table View area.

She informed the meeting that she requested the Fire Services Department to submit their yearly 'Designated Fireworks Site' report to the March cycle of Subcouncil meetings instead of October months as per previous years. This will allow a proper and fair public participation process.

At this point the Chairperson afforded each Ward Committee Member the opportunity to address the meeting regarding the designated fireworks site at the the Table View Beachfront.

After an extensive, open discussion, the ward committee requested a vote and after lengthy robust debate the committee took the vote. Some representatives opted to first speak to their executives whilst other organisations had a clear stance. As it stands, out of the 10 representatives, 8 have clearly put forward their wish for the site at Table View Beachfront **NOT** to be approved.

The following members were not in favour of Table View being identified as a designated fireworks site:

Yvette Huysamer – Rescue Rehab South Africa
Ken Spies – Table View Community Police Forum
Ankarien Oelofse – Table View Angels
Marlene Gie – Lions Club of Milnerton
Mandy Da Matta – Table View Ratepayers' Association

The following members indicated that they would like to have an opportunity to discuss the matter with the members in their organisations:

Eric Basson – Parklands Homeowners Association
Andre Potter - Greater Table View Action Forum
Lorraine Bastick – Nutty Knitters

The members who requested the opportunity to discuss the matter with their organisations were requested to submit their written comments to the Ward Councillor and the secretariat in order for Councillor Rheeder table their comments at the Subcouncil meeting scheduled for the 15th of March 2019.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the comments raised by the Ward Committee Members of Ward 107 be **noted**.

WC107 07/02/19

DRAFT TOURISM AREA DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR AREA NORTH

It was noted that the report served at the Subcouncil meeting of the 24th of January 2019 for discussion and comment.

The tourism Area North Plans are designed to identify tourism development issues at area level and identify key challenges and opportunities for future tourism development in the local areas.

The Chairperson requested the Ward Committee Members to forward the Draft Tourism Area Development Plan for Area North to all the organisations that they represent in their specific sectors.

The due date for comments is the 28th of February 2019 and can be forwarded to Zolile Siswana at Zolile.siswana@capetown.gov.za.

The Chairperson requested the committee secretariat to e-mail the 'Have your say' link to the Ward Committee members in order for them to engage with other members in their organisation.

NOTED

WC107 08/02/19

PRE-PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN: POLICY RELATING TO THE CONTRACTING OF EXTERNALLY FUNDED MEMBERS OF THE CITY'S LAW ENFORCEMENT AND TRAFFIC SERVICES DEPARTMENTS BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES AS WELL AS THE POLICY FOR PRIVATE SECURITY OPERATING IN PUBLIC SPACES

The policy served at the Subcouncil meeting on the 24th of January 2019.

The policy relates to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested organisations. Councillor Nicky Rheeder requested the Ward Committee members to submit their comments to Mr Anton Visser at anton.visser@capetown.gov.za before the 4th of March 2019.

NOTED.

WC107 09/02/19 NEW COMMENT PROCESS FOR NEW LIQUOR LICENCE APPLICATIONS

The Ward Committee members were informed of a new process they need follow when commenting on a new liquor licence.

The instructions to follow is on pages 84 to 88 of the agenda. It was noted that the new process only applies to new liquor licence applications and not for the extension of liquor trading hours.

Should the Ward Committee Members have any questions or need assistance with the new process they can contact Yolandie Louwrens or Kyla Miller.

The Chairperson referred to a presentation that was done by Alderman Taki Amira at an activity day in 2018. She requested that an item be submitted to the next ward committee meeting scheduled for the 9th of April 2019 containing guidelines on how to formulate reasons for objecting against an application for a liquor licence or an application for the extension of liquor trading times.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

- A) That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.
- B) That an item be submitted to the next ward committee meeting scheduled for the 9th of April 2019 containing guidelines on how to formulate reasons for objecting against an application for a liquor licence or an application for the extension of liquor trading times.

ACTION: YOLANDIE LOUWRENS AND KYLA MILLER

WC107 10/02/19 SECTOR FEEDBACK FROM WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS

The Chairperson, Councillor Nicky Rheeder gave the Ward Committee members the opportunity to provide feedback on their respective organisations as indicated on their Ward Committee Sector feedback forms.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

The Chairperson informed the meeting that the next meeting of the Ward Committee will be on the 9th of April 2019 at 4pm at the Subcouncil Chambers, Royal Ascot, Bridle Road, Milnerton, **noted**.

Councillor Rheeder thanked the Ward Committee members for their involvement and everything that they do in and for the community and said that it does not go unnoticed.

CLOSING OF THE MEETING

The meeting ended at 18:30.

COUNCILLOR NICKY RHEEDER
CHAIRPERSON

DATE

Dear Ward Committee,

Welcome to our first meeting of 2019. It feels like every time I blink it's a new quarter!

As you know, Cindy Lourens is no longer with us, but I would like you to please welcome Yolande and Kyla to the ward committee. They will be assisting us for now, and I'm holding thumbs, permanently! Welcome to you two and thank you for being willing to be with the ward 107 ward committee.

At the end of last year we compiled our vision and mission as a ward committee and I am looking forward to seeing many goals being created and reached by this ward committee this year! I couldn't be more proud of what we have already achieved together. Our achievements are not confined to the ward committee and that makes us even greater together.

Thank you also for full attendance at the last ward committee meeting of last year! We are the only ward committee to have all 10 seats filled in this Subcouncil and we were a full house on the night too I was so proud.!

From pleasantries back to focusing on some goals for the year. For many years as a ward councillor I have been asked to find an alternative site for the designated fireworks site that is located in Table View at what is known as "Kite Beach". I have put in an enormous amount of effort over the years not only to try and find an alternative (to no avail) but also to keep amending the events plan so that it is streamlined. I have done that to the best of my ability and those of you that are there on the night (specifically Guy Fawkes) can agree that the event has come a long way. I have however requested that instead of putting the site decision item on the Subcouncil agenda in October, that Fire Services Department submit this item in March this year. As ward councillor for ward 107, I would like to ask the ward committees input for the item this year. I look forward to engaging with each member on the matter when the item arises on the agenda.

You will have noticed that Law Enforcement has been very busy in the area. Big Bay LE's Chief van Schalkwyk has been kind enough to use a large amount of his time and team to assist with attending to vagrants camping on the streets with structures. I am forever grateful to him as this is not the main function on the local Law Enforcement at all. The Displaced People's Unit, whose function it is, has also come on board and is working hand in hand with Law Enforcement and Solid Waste. We however still need the community to stop giving irresponsibly and I would like to ask you all to assist in getting this message across. We really have the Chiefs men remove trolleys, couches and office chairs, only to have them back the next day with office chairs, couches and the like! They get these items from somewhere! And that somewhere seems to be a neverending black hole of items that keeps on giving. So please, help us send out the give responsibly message every chance you get.

Law Enforcement Aux officers have also been placed at Marine Circle at the request of the business owners. This is a new project that kicked off this year on 1 Feb 19, so a full report back will be given in the next ward committee meeting.

Please do continue to provide the Subcouncil with items of interest for presentations etc. I would love to bring what is of interest to the committee members to the committee.

With all that said, thank you once again for being a fantastic ward committee and for working together for the good of the community.

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE WARD COMMITTEE FOR WARD 113 HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 6 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 17:00 AT THE SUBCOUNCIL CHAMBERS, ROYAL ASCOT, BRIDLE WAY, MILNERTON

Present:

Ward Committee members:

Councillor Joy McCarthy	Chairperson & Ward Councillor
Anthony Bantich	Tableview Community Police Forum
Tracy Lee Edwards	Table View Ratepayers Association
Melody Potgieter	Nutty Knitters
Chistiaan De Wet Potgieter	Milnerton Lions Club
Kasper Wiehahn	Killarney Gardens Property Owners Association

Visitors:

Stephen Twine	Greater Table View Action Forum
---------------	---------------------------------

Subcouncil staff:

Yolandie Louwrens	Secretariat: Subcouncil 3
Unathi Hani	Intern

WC113 01/02/19 OPENING AND PRAYER

The Chairperson, Councillor Joy McCarthy opened the meeting with a moment of silence.

WC113 02/02/19 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

It was noted that Marie Enslin was absent without apology.

With apologies:

Dirk van Niekerk – Greater Table View Action Forum
Alderman JP Smith (PR Councillor: Ward 113)
Subcouncil Manager

WC113 03/02/19 ANNOUNCEMENTS BY CHAIRPERSON

The Chairperson, Councillor Joy McCarthy extended a word of welcome to all present.

Councillor McCarthy delivered her Chairperson's address of which a copy is attached to the minutes.

Councillor McCarthy reported that the newly appointed Executive Mayor, Alderman Dan Plato attended a community meeting on the 22nd of January 2019 at the Leibrandt van Niekerk hall in Table View to hear first-hand about the concerns of the residents in Ward 113. The issues that were discussed were vagrants, crime, grime, planning issues, infrastructure inadequacy and traffic congestion.

It was noted that a feedback meeting is scheduled for the 5th of March 2019 at 19:00 to 20:30. The Ward Committee members are encouraged to attend the meeting.

Councillor McCarthy furthermore referred to the *DRAFT TOURISM POLICY* which was e-mailed to the Ward Committee Members on the 4th of February 2019. She informed the Ward Committee members that the policy served at the Subcouncil meeting of 24 January 2019.

The tourism Area North plans are designed to identify tourism development issues at area level and identify key challenges and opportunities for future tourism development in local areas.

Councillor McCarthy encouraged the Ward Committee members to comment on the policy. It was noted that the due date for comments is the 28th of February 2019. Comments can be e-mailed to Zolile Siswana at Zolile.Siswana@capetown.gov.za.

Councillor McCarthy referred to a second policy that served at the Subcouncil meeting on the 24th of January 2019 which was also e-mailed to the Ward Committee members for input and comments.

THE PRE-PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PLAN: POLICY RELATING TO THE CONTRACTING OF EXTERNALLY FUNDED MEMBERS OF THE CITY'S LAW ENFORCEMENT AND TRAFFIC SERVICES DEPARTMENTS BY THE PRIVATE SECTOR AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES AS WELL AS THE POLICY FOR PRIVATE SECURITY OPERATING IN PUBLIC SPACES – the policy relates to the contracting of externally funded members of the City's Law Enforcement and Traffic Services departments by the private sector and other interested organisations. Councillor McCarthy requested the Ward Committee members to submit their comments to Mr Anton Visser at anton.visser@capetown.gov.za before the 4th of March 2019.

NOTED

WC113 04/02/19 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

On the proposal of Anthony Bantich seconded by Tracy Lee Edwards the Ward Committee

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the Ward Committee held on 29 November 2018 be **CONFIRMED** without any amendments.

NOTED

WC113 05/02/19 PRESENTATION: BLAAUWBERG ROAD MANAGEMENT STRATEGY: REVIEW

A copy is attached to the minutes.

Councillor McCarthy worked through the presentation.

The Ward Committee Members were requested to give their input when the District Plans go out for public participation.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC113 06/02/19 PROPOSED SALE ON ERF 12220, (LIS 295267), MILNERTON

It was noted that the City of Cape Town is considering the sale of Erf 12220 which is a city-owned land.

Councillor McCarthy referred to and advert that was advertised on the 27th of January 2019.

Comments can be e-mailed to Analize Rainho at analize.rainho@capetown.gov.za.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC113 07/02/19 PROCESS TO FOLLOW WHEN COMMENTING ON A NEW LIQUOR LICENCE

The Ward Committee members were informed of a new process they need follow when commenting on a new liquor licence.

The instructions to follow is on pages 29 to 33 of the agenda. It was noted that the new process only applies to new liquor licence applications and not for the extension of liquor trading hours.

Should the Ward Committee Members have any questions or need assistance with the new process they can contact Yolandie Louwrens or Elize Jacobs.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC113 08/02/19 QUARTERLY REPORT PREPARED FOR THE DIEP RIVER AND FYNBOS CORRIDOR SECTION OF THE TABLE BAY NATURE RESERVE: 1 OCTOBER 2018 – 31 DECEMBER 2018

The Chairperson worked through the report.

After a short discussion it was resolved to recommend

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC113 09/02/19 VISIBILITY OF STREET SIGNS

Mr Bantich expressed his concern with regards to the poor state of stop signs and road markings in the Ward.

Councillor McCarthy informed the Ward Committee of a motion that she tabled at the Subcouncil on the 19th of September 2018. She informed the Ward Committee that Mr Gilbert Titus (TDA) is in the process of addressing the standard of the paint being used for the painting of road markings.

Mr Bantich said that he received various complaints from the neighbourhood watches with regards to stop signs that is obscured by trees and not properly reflecting at night. Mr Bantich was requested to submit problem locations to the office of the Subcouncil Manager for further attention.

UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

WC113 10/02/19 WARD COMMITTEE MEMBERS SECTOR FEEDBACK

The Chairperson, Councillor Joy McCarthy gave the Ward Committee members the opportunity to provide feedback on their respective organisations as indicated on their Ward Committee Sector feedback forms.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND

That the contents of the report be **NOTED**.

The Chairperson informed the meeting that the next meeting of the Ward Committee will be on the 10th of April 2019 at 5pm at the Subcouncil Chambers, Royal Ascot, Bridle Road, Milnerton, **noted**.

Councillor McCarthy thanked the Ward Committee members for their involvement and everything that they do in and for the community and said that it does not go unnoticed.

CLOSING OF THE MEETING

The meeting ended at 18:30.

COUNCILLOR JOY McCARTHY
CHAIRPERSON

DATE

Ward 113 opening address 6 Feb 2019:

Good evening everyone

Warm wishes for a great New Year and may we as ward committee go from strength to strength in our quest to improve everything in our area and here's wishing us every success in 2019 in each issue we tackle.

A special warm welcome to our two senior members, Chris and Melodie Potgieter, who have recently both experienced health challenges, but are committed enough to turn up at each meeting if not in hospital.

Thank you Chris and Melodie - your dedication to the ward and the task you committed to is really appreciated. You are an example to us all.

Our last ward committee meeting was a combined one at the end of November and we did not cover ward items.

A huge amount has happened since then, most importantly the induction of our new Mayor, Dan Plato.

He has hit the floor running: the ODTP and its mega-portfolios have been unbundled to revert to portfolios similar to what we had prior to ODTP.

There are new portfolio chairs and new Mayoral Committee members, as well as some new Subcouncil chairpersons. Lots of new names to remember but we have a list of all the new committees, chairpersons and members, if you need any information.

The Area-based oversight system has been modified somewhat and retained. Our Director is Freddie Prince.

Another positive note is that the Mayor has been on a Listening tour all-round the City, sometimes accompanied and sometimes on his own, in wealthy areas and in poor or gang-ridden areas, hearing firsthand the issues the people have.

He has taken action where budget allowed and has actively diverted funds for projects no longer regarded as critical to remedy issues that the residents regard as urgent. That did not happen in the perceived more affluent areas previously .. our requests were not entertained by the previous Mayor.

I met with the Mayor on 13 Dec 2018 , to outline our **concerns in ward 113**. The poor man was exhausted, but willing to listen .. and came to a public meeting in LvN hall on 22 Jan 2018 to hear firsthand.

The issues I raised with him were: vagrants, crime, grime, planning issues , esp along Arum Rd, infrastructure inadequacy and traffic congestion

You might have seen the negative reporting in the Table Talk, but how can you expect the man to have all the answers after only 2 months in office and such a muddle to sort out? But at least he came, listened and took action where he could, promising a feedback meeting in March.

The feedback public meeting is scheduled for 5 March 2019, 7 pm to 8.30 pm.

There was a lot of unhappiness among residents when the City announced that it had over-recovered income with the institution of level 7 restrictions plus the pipe levy .. the Deputy Mayor explained as follows:

- In July-Oct 2018, with level 6&7 we over-recovered R1.1billion from increased water revenue.
- When we realised this, we dropped the restriction level to level 5, and actually **under-recovered** in sanitation.
- In Dec2018-Jan2019, we dropped the restriction level to level 3 and for the rest of the financial year we had under-recovery. By the end of the financial year, we had reduced income.

With the start of the drought and the need to find water alternatives, we had taken R1.5billion from the rates account and moved it to water for this purpose. In the Jan 2018 adjustment budget, we will be returning this money to the Rates Dept.

This money will spent on the following:

• Safety/security	R109mill + R56 million= R165million
• Transport repairs and Maintenance	R 8million
• Cleansing	R 76million
• Vaccines	<u>R 80million</u>
	R 500million

True to his promise, The Mayor has prioritized Safety and Security in the Jan adjustment budget.

The remainder of the funds, R1billion, will be returned to the Capital Revenue Reserve(CRR), to ensure that the rates are kept as reasonable as possible, reducing the prospective rates increase by at least 1% review.

All funds on the Adjustment budget is money we KNOW we can spend

I have also had a meeting with **Principal Inspector Wayne Aldridge**. He was in charge of the Problem Building Unit only, but now has taken over the **Displaced People's Unit** as well, which deals with vagrants and street people. Formerly each LE unit had two DPU officers, but this was not enough to be effective. Now that he is in charge of the Unit, he has definite plans to combat the vagrant and crime scourge in our suburb. He will move the vagrants on repeatedly until they realise that this is not place they can settle ... will serve section 56 notices, which can be enforced and prosecuted. The process has begun and the Bayside Canal/Babydrop as well as St Chad's are his targets for now, as these are visible from the R27 and cause the most complaints.

Part of the solution is the "generosity" of the residents of Table View, who are too lazy to take unwanted stuff to the drop off, so put it out for the bin diggers. We need to advertise and promote the **Give Responsibly Campaign** ... brought some leaflets for you to pop into letterboxes in your road where people are this 'generous'.

AT last our **Potsdam PTI** is having R2million spent on refurbishing ... toilets, outside walls, bus shelters etc We narrowly escaped hosting the Dunoon Taxi Association and all their informal traders , while the Dunoon PTI is being upgraded for the next two years.

Our **informal trade plan** is still outstanding, but Econ Dev promise that we will have it soon .. won't hold my breath. It has already been over two years. But once it is promulgated, we can clean up all the illegal informal traders.

Also had a meeting with the architects and officials from the IRT. There will be **upgrades of the Bayside and Atlantis stations** to accommodate the expansion of the rites. The upgrades will include the removal of the trees in open walkway, the roofing and walling of the presently open area and reinforcement. All the work will be done once the IRT daily runs have finished, using generators, alternate light sources and create quite a bit of noise .. we will be advised in advance but I think the expected start date is September.

There are two policies on our agenda which are up for public participation .. one is the Draft Tourism Policy .. consider aspects of Tourism applicable to our area and make suggestions.

The other policy is on the Contracting of Externally Funded members of the city's Law Enforcement and traffic services by the private sector, as in City Improvement Districts.

Deadline for both policies is end Feb and you can submit your comments by email to Yolande Louwrens.